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MEMORANDUM 

 

 

March 3, 1998 

 

To:  Jeremy Gunn 

Executive Director 

 

cc:  Bob Skwirot 

CIA Team Leader 

 

From:  Michelle Combs 

Special Assistant for Research and Review 

 

Subject: CIA-IR-23 Watch Reports of the United States Intelligence Board 

 

In response to ARRB’s informal request for additional information and records  

CIA-IR-23, CIA has searched the records of the National Intelligence Program Evaluation Staff 

(NIPE), including the United States Intelligence Board Watch Reports, action memorandums, meeting 

minutes, and chronological files for the period January 1963 to May 1964 for information relating to 

the assassination of President John F. Kennedy. 

 

The search produced eight United States Intelligence Board Watch Reports from the period 27 

November 1963 to 27 May 1964.  I have reviewed these eight documents consisting of 14 pages and 

have marked portions of six reports as assassination records: 27 November 1963, 24 December 1963, 

22 January 1964, 22 April 1964, 29 April 1964, and 20 May 1964. 

 

Like the President’s Intelligence Checklist and the President’s Daily Brief, these documents cover 

multiple topics.  I recommend that the portions of the document not believed to be relevant to the 

Kennedy assassination be declared NBR and redacted. 

 

Once the six marked reports have been included for processing as assassination records, this response 

is complete. 


